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                                                   THE PREZ SEZ   
. 
Last months trip to Vermont was another terrific time. The weather was great, a bit on the 
chilly side, we enjoyed some great restaurants, and delicious Turkey Dinner on our last 
night in Vermont. This is always a great time and we are looking forward to next years get 
together in late August or early September. 
 
As a reminder. our new meeting times are at 1:00 PM on the first Sunday of the month till 
next Spring. This will eliminate the night driving to and from the meeting site. Hope to see 
you there. 
   
This is going to be a short message this month, it was supposed to be on the Editors desk 
five days ago, better, brief late than never . Till next month, don't forget our Thanksgiving 
get together and have an enjoyable Holiday.   Phil    CNYCC 

                  CORVAIR FAMILY THANKSGIVING DINNER    
 
    Sunday November 17th    Dinner at 1:00 
 
   Location —– Tony’s Restaurant, 3004 Burnet Av, Syracuse  
 
    Full family style dinner, homemade pies, beverage, tax & tip included for $29 
per person.  
 
     A head count is necessary so PLEASE  315-689-3366 or E mail  at ri-
tac44@aol.com    

     NEXT MEETING — SUNDAY NOV 3RD  AT THE OTB  
MEETING AT 1:00 —– COME EARLIER TO ENJOY A MEAL AND 
CHAT BEFOREHAND. 
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                                THANK YOU 
       I would like to thank the club member's for the 
      delicious fruit bouquet I received after my surgery. 
       It was a special treat and very much appreciated. 
        Kevin 

A few pictures of Amy’s 62  Roman Red 4 door  
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                                                         ACTIVITIES                                                                                     
      
    Mike, owner of the OTB has agreed that we can hold our regular Thursday evening meetings the first Thursday of 
each month. We’ll do this starting in April. In November we’ll do our meetings once again on Sundays at 1:00 so we 
can all get there and home safely in the daylight.  
 
 
Nov 3rd —  Sunday 1:00 — meeting at OTB. Come earlier to eat. Mike said he has a breakfast buffet each Sunday if 
you’re interested in having that. 
 
Nov 17th — Corvair Family Thanksgiving dinner — Tony’s Restaurant, 3004 Burnet Av,  Syracuse —  dinner at 
1:00 . Our meal will be basically the same as past years. Turkey dinner with all the trimmings, homemade assorted 
pies and beverage tax & tip included and served to us family style.. Price per person is $29. I need a head count for 
the restaurant so please let me know if you can attend. 315-689-3366 or ritac44@aol.com, thanks 
 
December —– no event or meeting — Happy Holidays!  
 
 
Jan 5th —–  After Christmas dinner. Inn of the Seasons,  4311 West Seneca Turnpike, Syracuse. Order off menu. 
Gloria does need a head count for reservations so please contact her at 315 492-9553 or E mail her at www.
globug39@aol.com  
 
Feb 2nd —– Business meeting 1:00 
 
March 1st —  Business meeting 1:00 
 
March 15th —– possible brunch? 
 
 
 
If you have any ideas please let us know. Everything is always subject to change. If there’s subjects or projects you’d 
like covered at tech sessions, please let Tim know so we can plan that too. This all takes advance planning so please 
try to let us know early enough so we can make our events what you’d like. 
Call Tim or Rita at 689-3366 or E mail Tim at N2VZD@aol or ritac44@aol.com  

                                                                             PLEASE NOTE 
Meetings are returning to the first Thursdays of the month. Located at the OTB Phoenix Sports Restaurant. 
We have our own room to eat and have our meetings. Meetings start 7:00 —– please come earlier if you’d like to 
eat so we can start the meetings on time. Nov, Feb & March  we’ll meet on Sundays at 1:00.  Meeting at 1:00, 
come earlier to eat. 
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                  2011  CNYCC  OFFICERS 
 
 
President 
Phil Domser 
315-732-1262 
E-mail - pdomser1@yahoo.com  
 
 
Vice President 
Pete Okussick 
315-252-8105 
E-mail - Pokus4@msn.com 
 
 
Secretary 
Pam Okussick 
315-252-8105 
E-mail - Pokus4@msn.com 
 
 
 
Treasurer 
 Kevin Fear 
 315-492-9553 
 E-mail  -  monza64@aol.com 
 
 
Membership 
Gloria Fear 
315-492-9553 
E-mail - globug39@aol.com 
  
 
 
Editors/  Events 
Tim and Rita Colson 
315-689-3366 
E-mail  N2VZD@aol.com  or  ritac44@aol.com 
 
 
 
Web Master 
Jim Smith  
pjsmith264@windstream.net 
 

 

                                  Kitchen Corner     
 
                          Thanksgiving Croquettes 
 
    2 cups diced cooked turkey 
    2 cups mashed potatoes 
     2 cups stuffing 
     2 lrg eggs, beaten 
     2 Tbl water 
     flour 
     panko breadcrumbs 
     oil for frying  
         Mix turkey, potatoes and stuffing together; set 
     aside. In 3 separate bowls place flour, eggs & 
     breadcrumbs. Roll the turkey mixture into 2 inch 
      balls and coat each in flour, egg and breadcrumbs. 
     Place on baking tray so they can dry slightly. 
     In lrg skillet place an inch of oil to fry croquettes  
     in batches.  
     Alternate method is to bake in 425° oven for about 
     20 to 25 mins or until breadcrumbs brown. 
 
               Mashed Maple Sweet Potatoes 
     4 lrg sweet potatoes 
     ½ cup softened butter 
     1 cup heavy cream 
     2 tsp vanilla  
     ½ c brown sugar 
     1 tsp salt 
     ½ c maple syrup 
     1 c chopped pecans 
     2 eggs, beaten 
     2 Tbl maple syrup 
     ¼ c chopped pecans 
          Preheat oven to 350°. Cook sweet potatoes and mash 
      with butter, cream, vanilla, brown sugar, salt, ½ c maple 
      syrup, 1 c pecans and eggs. Spread mixture into a 2 qt 
      buttered casserole dish. Sprinkle with the 2 Tbl maple 
     syrup & ¼ c pecans. Bake 30 – 35 mins. 
 
          Gingersnap Rum Apple Crisp 
      ¾ c brown sugar 
     3 Tbl flour 
     2 ¼ tsp ground cinnamon 
     1 ¼ tsp ground allspice 
     1 tsp salt 
     ¼ tsp ground ginger 
     6 c thinly sliced peeled apples 
     6 caramels 
     1/3 c rum 
     TOPPING: 
     ¾ c crushed gingersnap cookies ( about 15 ) 
     ¾ c brown sugar 
     ½ c flour 
     ½ c butter, cubed 
     vanilla ice cream 
         Preheat oven to 375°. . 

Mix 1st 6 ingredients. 
     Add apples; toss to coat. In small saucepan, combine 
     Caramels and rum. Cook & stir over medium heat 
     Until caramels are melted. Pour over apple mixture;  
     toss to coat. Transfer to a greased 8” baking dish. For 
     topping mix crushed cookies, brown sugar and flour. 
     Cut in butter until crumbly. Sprinkle over filling. Bake 
     35 – 40 mins. Serve with ice cream. 
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                                                                                  Secretary's Report 
                                                                                                                                                                            October 3rd,2019 
 
            Vice President Pete OKussick called the meeting to order at 7:00. 
 
           Secretary’s Report‐ Motion made by Lee and seconded by Corina to dispense with reading of the minutes. Motion 
approved.  
            Treasures Report‐ No report given since Kevin was absent from this meeting.   
             Old Business‐  
                  Recall‐ A deposit of $250.00 has been put down on the hotel for Recall 2020 and it is believed to be a non‐
refundable deposit. It was asked of the group if we are going to contract with the Hilton Garden Inn for Recall for 2020 or 
not. It was voted on and a motion was made by Lew and seconded by Clara motion approved. 
                   No other information about the hotel at this time is noted.   
                   Parking Lot no new information in noted at this time. 
 
            New Business‐  
                     Reminder that the Thanksgiving Dinner will be November 17th, 2019 at 1:00 at Tony’s Restaurant 3004 Burnet 
Avenue Syracuse $29.00 per person includes Tax and Tip. Full family style dinner with homemade pies, and beverage. Call 
or e‐mail Rita for reservations at Ritac44@aol.com or call 315‐689‐3366.   
                         We will also hold the November meeting on Sunday November 3rd, 2019 at 1:00 starting our first winter hour 
meetings. This will be done so that everyone is able to get home during the day time hours while we have snow to deal 
with and winter weather.   
                         No meeting in December because of Christmas. 
 
                         January 5th, 2020 will be the After Christmas Dinner at Inn of The Season’s 4311 West Seneca Turnpike. 
Please contact Gloria about reservations at globug39@aol.com or 315‐492‐9553.   
                          Upcoming meetings 
                                    February 2nd, 2020 meeting at 1:00 Phoenix OTB. 
                                    March 1St, 2020 meeting at 1:00 Phoenix OTB. 
                                    March 15th, 2020 possible Brunch. 
 
                         Thank you, card was received from Clara, for the flowers that she received from the group for her prior sur‐
gery.  
                          Michael from the OTB did come in and discuss with the group that on Sunday’s a brunch is available to the 
group before our meetings. We can also participate in an on going program with the OTB brunch program where we would 
have two people come in at 8:00 a.m. and sit and take money for the brunch. We tell everyone we know about the $10.00 
brunch and from the money raised, ½ the profit will go back to our group and ½ the profit goes to the OTB.  We told Mike 
that we would be interested in possibly doing this fundraiser in February. 
                             Corina brought some information to the group about the Jackets that the club has been asking about, she 
will get more information about prices on a Poly/Rayon with a small patch on the chest with the name on the other side of 
the jacket. The prices will be for jackets with and without hoods. Corina will find out prices and return with the information 
at another meeting in the future.  
                              No 50/50 was drawn tonight.  
                             Motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Mary and seconded by Corina and the meeting was adjourned 
at 7:45.  
                              Those Attending the October meeting: Bruce Brooks, Lew & Clara Halstead, Sandy Goodney, Don & Mary 
Goodney, Ed & Carolyn Dennis, Michael Ward, Lee Evans, Corina Edwards, Pete & Pam OKussick. 
                     
                                     Respectfully submitted 
                                             Pam Okussick,      Secretary 
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                                                                              TIM’S TECH TIME AND RAMBLIN’S  
 
                                            HELLO AGAIN from the very busy  little Corvair Shop in Memphis NY. 
    
   This time of year is very busy for car people. The last few shows and cruise ins , then fall tours , then put the cars away properly. 
Then I have to plan what I am going to work on in the shop and arrange vehicles so I can work on them,  Last weeks featured car in 
the shop was a quick carb rebuild / replace on Amy’s Roman red 62 4 dr. Carbs turned out very good , but while she was road test-
ing it on a slow turn (thankfully!) the right hand strut rod support on the cross member broke and let the strut rod try to enter the gas 
tank thru the sender. She was able to return to the shop with no further damage and I got it up in the air to take a look and pictures. 
So it now awaits transportation to another shop for a substitute cross member replacement and rebuild.  
   This weekend was the Baldwinsville Ricky Ticky Old car club fall tour. It is always a fine time . Now I suppose it is time to put 
the truck away. We did not drive it as much the last 2 years because we mind the heat more now , and enjoy A/C. We still got over 
3000 miles on it , including the trip to the Baystate show at Clark’s Corvair Parts. We had a lot of fun this year , and still may get in 
some more miles before storage. The latest motor is working out very well , but I wish I had put the 3:55 differential back in it in-
stead of the 3:27 that is in it now. 
    The white 8 door van for Phil is still being worked on here. It will be a long job yet. I just got the plating back . Bumpers and vent 
window frames now shine like new. I have a ton of assembly work to do now. Headlight buckets , wire harness work to convert to a 
Spyder dash , convert to gas heater , along with brake work and clean up the engine area before installing the new powertrain. Up-
coming eye cataract surgery will slow down shop work for a while. 
     I am also working on preparing to sell the Lakewood. It will be a while , but decision has been made to cut down here. After that 
is ready to go  I hope to look into the club motor display.  I have a lot of ideas and plans to improve it. Only thing I am not sure of is 
some sort of quick , simple cover. I may ask the boat canvass guy for help after I am done.  
     I still have the motor on the stand that has oil consumption problems after really getting hot. I am going to change the pistons / 
cylinders and try that. That has been a weird situation. Right now I have just been using it to test carbs that I am rebuilding. 
    I am trying to clean out some items in the shop storage area to make room for the trailer and one other car. I am close , but have a 
little more to go. Items such as a shop heater ,a new  sandblaster  media recovery unit , a new universal  towbar, and miscellaneous 
parts must go. I hate to toss , but it may come to that.    
    I have a page of pictures , mostly of Amy’s Roman Red 4 dr , and another page of lots of miscellaneous pictures from last  sum-
mers activities. If any of you ever have pictures to share , please send them on.   
    Also keep your eye on the website for a bunch of new pictures coming soon. 
 
    Be sure to prepare and store your cars carefully to avoid surprises next season. 
                                                     see you at the next meeting. 
   Our webmaster would like photos of your Corvair projects or from the 2018 Recall to put on the www.cnycorvair.com website. If 
you have taken any , please send them to   pics@cnycorvair.com           
                              DRIVE your corvairs and show them off.        How many miles a year do you drive your Corvair? 
 

            TIM’S TECH TIME AND RAMBLIN’S  
  http://www.cnycorvair.com/Little_Corvair_Shop.php 
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This is the rampy I did a LOT of work on  before it went to the restoration shop.. It was involved in an accident ( he was not injured ) 
near Liverpool . A person drove out in front of him , then left the scene. The culprit then returned when he realized the front bumper 
with license plate attached was left at the scene.   I was afraid the truck would be auctioned off and leave the area , but after a short dis-
cussion between Phil , and Kevin Fear JR , Kevin now owns it , and will restore it again. There is a LOT of damage , more than shows , 
so it will not be easy.  We are looking forward to completion of the repairs , and upgraded pictures soon.    
                                                                                  Thanks to Phil Domser for these pictures. 

READY OR NOT HERE IT 
COMES 

    Phil’s 63 8 door van. When I look inside these they look like a rolling cave.   This is a large project for me , like a giant kit vehicle. 
          EVERYTHING is apart . Wiring , window and door mechanisms , transmission and differential , along with a “new” motor.  
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Clark’s Corvair Parts® 
Our catalog lists over 15,000 parts for your Corvair.  We 
carry engine parts, body panels, upholstery and much 
more!  There are 1,000’s of reproduced items available, 
pages of technical information and lots of  
other helpful hints. 

Check us out at www.corvair.com or call today to order 
a copy of our printed catalog.  You will quickly see why 
we are the world’s largest supplier of parts and all your 
other Corvair needs.  Clark’s - More than Parts!  

Clark’s Corvair Parts® 400 Mohawk Trail, Shel-
burne Falls, MA  01370  

 (413)625-9776        www.corvair.com      email: 
clarks@corvair.com 

  635-5681   7AM —7PM 
     MONDAY – FRIDAY 

WE WISH TO THANK ALL THE SPONSORS AND SUPPORT-
ERS OF OUR CLUB AND THE  RECALL.  WITHOUT THE HELP 
THEY PROVIDE WE COULD NOT DO  IT ,  PLUS THE WORDS 
” CORVAIR PARTS AND  SERVICES”  WOULD BE HISTORY.. 
 



CENTRAL NY CORVAIR CLUB  INC 
PO BOX 616 
JAMESVILLE, NY   13078 
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